
April 29, 2005

Linda Kokemuller

Department of Environmental Protection

312 Canco Road

Portland, ME  04103

Re: 
Maine Medical Center Bramhall Campus Expansion

CBL:
053  D013

Dear Linda:

The City of Portland has recently approved a conditional rezoning to for a major expansion to the Bramhall campus.  The proposed expansion includes a new 512 car parking garage, a four story obstetrical-gynecological wing, a new central utility plant and a helipad for emergency medical transport.  Now that the zoning is in place, the Planning Board will continue its work on the review of the site plan.

Maine Medical Center currently exceeds the seven acre impervious limit, and while the campus is mostly paved, the proposed expansions will raise the hospital’s impervious area even further.

The City of Portland respectfully requests that the DEP not assert jurisdiction in the permitting of this application, and allow the City of Portland to use its delegated review to complete the review of the proposal.

The City of Portland is quite familiar with the site and the unique aspects of the location.  Moreover, the City will have DeLuca-Hoffman Engineers review the project for conformance with Site Location of Development.

With this letter, I am including the application materials and notification of receipt of application.

Please do not hesitate to call with any questions or for additional information.

Sincerely,

Sarah Hopkins

Development Review Services Manager

cc.:
Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Rick Seeley, GPCOG


Steve Bushey, DeLuca-Hoffman Engineers


Will Conway, Sebago Technics


Paul Gray


Vice President of Planning


22 Bramhall Street


Portland, ME 04102
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